
 

 
 
 
 
July 20, 2007 
 
 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 26th Floor 
Toronto, ON   
M4P 1E4 
 
 
Re:  EB-2007-0598 – Corrections to Schedules  

 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Union discovered a coding error in its DSM tracking system that misclassified 2005 and 
2006 DSM volumes for Rate M5A to M4.  The error affected the calculations for the 
LRAM amounts attributable to 2005 and 2006 DSM activity and the allocation of the 
SSMVA balance.  To correct for the error requires revisions to the following exhibits: 
 
• Exhibit A, Tab 1, Schedule 1, page 2 Corrected – This reflects a $0.107 million 

increase in the LRAM deferral account balance described below. The total of the 
deferral account balances for recovery also increased by the same amount.   

 
• Exhibit A, Tab 1, Schedule 2, pages 1, 4 and 5 Corrected – In pages 4 and 5, the DSM 

volumes for 2005 and 2006 DSM activity for Rate M4 were reclassified into Rates 
M4 and M5A.  This resulted in a total increase in the LRAM amounts for 2005 and 
2006 DSM activity of $0.107 million.  Page 1 is a summary page that reflects the 
changes made to pages 4 and 5. 

 
• Exhibit A, Tab 1, Schedule 3 Corrected – The reclassification of the 2005 and 2006 

DSM volumes described above also results in changes in the SSMVA amounts 
allocated to the M4 and M5A rate classes.  The total SSMVA balance does not 
change.  

 
• Exhibit A, Tab 2, Schedule 1, Corrected – This reflects the corrected balance and 

allocation of the LRAM deferral account and the corrected allocation of the SSMVA 
balance.    
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If you have any questions, please contact me at (519) 436-5476. 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
Chris Ripley 
Manager, Regulatory Applications 
 
cc Michael Penny (Torys) 

Vincent Cooney (OEB)  
Michael Millar (OEB) 

 EB-2005-0520 Intervenors 














